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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Agenda
Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Office, The Beehive, Dowell Street, Honiton
on the 23 June 2014
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot - Chairman
	Cllr Henry Brown

	Cllr Susan Groves
	Cllr Roy Coombs

	Cllr Peter Halse **
	Cllr Peter Corke

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr Vera Howard

	Cllr John Taylor
	Cllr Caroline Kolek

	
	Cllr Les Lunt

	
	Cllr John Zarczynski


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance:
Town Clerk



Katy Griffin, Press – Midweek Herald
14/92
Apologies for absence
Cllr Ash (S), Cllr Cornwell (A/L) and Cllr Whitlock (P)
14/93
Declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

None were received.
14/94
Review the Health and Safety policy
Cllr Elliot asked that Councillors bear in mind the Town Clerk’s report when discussing the policy.

Cllr Zarczynski felt it was a very good report and agreed that it will need to be regularly updated.

Cllr Kolek requested that the risk register be a standing item on the Finance Committee meeting agenda.

Cllr Bayliss confirmed that this policy and the risk assessment will need to be reviewed on an annual basis. However it was not usual for the risk assessment to be brought to the Town Council’s attention as the Town Clerk has the delegated power to assess the risks. He added the first part; the statement of intent should be signed by the Chairman of the Council.

Cllr Elliot requested that the review period in the policy be changed to 12 months.

Cllr Zarczynski proposed that this policy be recommended to the Town Council for approval. This was seconded by Cllr Kolek with all unanimously in favour.
THE MOTION WAS CARRIED.

A detailed discussion took place regarding the following items:
· Use of premises that serves alcohol – confirmation from DALC in writing that it is perfectly acceptable as long as no alcohol is served in the room that the meeting is held in.

· Add working groups into the list of types of committees
· Use of written ballots – This may not be a legal process so Cllr Ash proposed that the option to request Nominees to leave the room whilst voting takes place be added. Cllr Cornwell also proposed that each Nominee be asked to present a short resume of no more than 300 words and that this along with the names of each nominee be specified on the AGM agenda.

· Proper Officer should have Deputy Clerk added – The Town Clerk Confirmed that this was done through the delegated powers and that this was the legal way to do this.
· Amendments to proposals or motions – Cllr Halse proposed that Councillors be allowed to speak for 3 minutes during a general discussion. Cllr Whitlock requested that this be at the discretion of the Chairman.
· The changes proposed for voting on appointments was agreed

· Committee substitutes – Cllr Cornwell proposed that items relating to this be removed.

· Extraordinary Meetings – it was agreed that the Clerk seek clarification.
· Use of Advisory Committees – It was agreed to put this on hold until clarification is sought on this matter.

· Matters affecting Council Employees – it was agreed to not list the committees but refer to them as Council and it’s Committees.
· Canvassing – Cllr Zarczynski asked if clarification can be sought on this and whether it includes Canvassing for Chair/Deputy Chair position

· Allegations of breach of Code of Conduct – Cllr Ash asked that for the following re-wording: If the Proper Officer receives notification then this will be referred to the Monitoring Officer at East Devon District Council.
· Chairing meetings – training to be extended to Deputy Chairs as well.

It was agreed that these changes were to be implemented and the draft document be available for the next Town Council meeting for approval.
14/95
Review Media Policy and add guidelines on use of social media.
Cllr Pavey felt that section 15 covered how Councillors should use social media and so felt it was sufficient for now.
Cllr Kolek agreed that further research was required about the use of social media to promote Town Council activities.

Cllr Brown felt now was the time to engage with the public especially the younger generation.

Cllr Elliot proposed that Cllr Brown do some research with Cllr Pavey’s assistance and report back for the September meeting. Cllr Kolek requested that she also assists with the research.
It was unanimously agreed that section 16 be removed.

14/96
Review of the draft Parking Order Schedule
The working group was tasked with reviewing the draft parking schedule met and produced a report. This report was reviewed and discussed. The following points were raised:

1. No HGV’s

2. No Overnight Parking

3. Users should be able to park free of charge for 15 minutes (ticket machine permitting) 

4. No permits – parking limited to a maximum of 3 hours per day

5. No allocated parking

6. Coaches parking may be a planning condition and so provision was mandatory

It was proposed to recommend points 1, 2, 3 and 5 to Town Council.

Point 6 was discussed at length and it was proposed that up to 3 coaches be allowed to park during the day at £1 per hour and that it be free on Market days.

Point 4 was also discussed at length and it was proposed that no permits be issued and that longer stay parking be allowed but at £1 per hour and no discounts be offered.

The proposals were voted on with 7 in favour and 2 against.
THE MOTION WAS CARRIED.

14/97
Feedback from “meet your Councillor” day and to make recommendations
The following items were raised by members of the public (HTC actions in italics;
· Pot Holes – report to DCC
· Grass Verges – report to DCC
· Benches outside St Paul’s Church being used by traders to their stock – Town Clerk to contact St Paul’s Church
· The need for a traffic Management review – Deputy Town Clerk to chase DCC
· Beehive not being affordable for certain Community groups – in hand, discussions were taking place
· All Hallows' museum’s request for funding – written request to be made to the Town Council
· Positive comments about the good work the Town Council was achieving
· Dowell Street Corner and ownership of the wall – obtain T marks from adjoining properties deed
· Disabled access in Lace walk Car Park – Council office to check signs and inform EDDC
· Hanging Baskets – to consider if businesses with to sponsor them
· Town in the Country logo – marketing committee to review.
Cllr Elliot asked the Councillors to bring any matters that they wish to take further to the Town Clerk’s attention.
13/98 Close of Meeting

The meeting was closed at 9.56pm
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Signed Chair

14th July 2014

